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RECOMMENDATIONS FOR FURTHER STRENGTHENING OF THE INTER-AMERICAN DEFENSE BOARD (IADB) AND ITS CAPABILITY TO ADVISE OAS MEMBER STATES 
AND OTHER APPROPRIATE OAS ORGANS AND ENTITIES

IN ACCORDANCE WITH ITS STATUTES

Operative paragraph 15: AG/RES. 2573 (XL-O/10), “Support for the Activities

of the Inter-American Defense Board”

(Colombia)

Permanent Mission of Colombia

to the
Organization of American States

MPC/OEA No. 1584

Washington, D.C., November 22, 2010

Excellency,


I have the pleasure of writing in reply to your communication CSH 84/10 of September 21, 2010, concerning reflection on further strengthening of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB).  Enclosed please find the initial comments of the Republic of Colombia pursuant to operative paragraph 15 of resolution AG/RES. 2573 (XL-O/10).


I avail myself of the opportunity to reiterate, Excellency, the assurances of my highest and most distinguished consideration.


Luis Alfonso Hoyos Aristizabal

Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency

Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee
Permanent Representative of Guatemala

Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security

Washington, D.C.

Strengthening of the Inter-American Defense Board

Comments of Colombia

· The technical autonomy that the Inter-American Defense Board currently enjoys should be maintained in order to enable it to perform its purpose and functions, bearing in mind the mandates of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States (OAS), the Meeting of Consultation of Ministers of Foreign Affairs, and the Permanent Council of the OAS.  The principle of civilian supervision and subordination of military institutions to civilian authority should also be maintained.

· Increase the participation of member states of the Organization through the appointment to the Board of delegates from those countries that do not comprise it at present.

· Build close and sincere relations between the Inter-American Defense Board, the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security, and the Committee on Hemispheric Security by means of:

· Joint Committees

· Liaison Officers

· Include as part of technical advisory activities promotion of human rights, international humanitarian law, and operational law in the military or security services through:

· Training courses, seminars, conferences, etc.

· Experience transfer

· Ensure the participation of military field monitors in humanitarian demining activities in order to optimize the budgetary resources allocated by the OAS.

· Continue to promote academic excellence at the Inter-American Defense College (IADC) and introduce a master’s degree program.

· Ensure the participation of the IADB in meetings of Chiefs of Staff of the Army, Navy, Air Force, and Police at the annually held conferences (CCEA, CONJEFAMER, etc.). 
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